Communication : C 68
Committee of the Whole (2)
May 12, 2021

Agenda ltem # 5

From: Fera, Eugene <EUGENE.FERA@vaughan.ca>
Sent: Monday, May 10, 2021 9:16 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: FW: Files OP.18.008 and 7.18.013

Please see below

From: anice Cooer

Sent: May-09-21 12:26 PM
To: Fera, Eugene <EUGENE.FERA@vaughan.ca>
Subject: [External] Files OP.18.008 and 7.18.013

Hello Eugene,

| am sending this asking that it be included and read in the meeting for May 12th, 2021 as | won't be
on the zoom.

Why are you trying to continue pushing through the Hwy7/Hawman Ave/Mackenzie and when we
can't have a proper in chambers meeting with you as there are a lot of us that don't know how to do
things with computers. It's not an even playing field because of covid regulations. This is causing
extra unnecessary pressure and stress to us. We are already dealing with being in lockdown with lots

time!!

It was made very clear in the previous meetings that this project IS NOT suited or WANTED for this
street and area. Even one of the council members stated that it was LANDLOCKED (and | think it
might still be)and NOT proper for this property as it IS for RESIDENTIAL buildings and to take it
somewhere else. | guess you have a SHORT MEMORY as to what you said! The number of cars that
would be coming out on to Hawman from the HUGE numbers of people in this building would be
horrific to our street and area that is at capacity already.

If this is to proceed the problems that would be coming are- the road that they say would only be
temporary from Hwy 7 to Hawman WOULD become a permanent one as there wouldn't be a time
for it to be closed (probably never). The number of equipment and vehicles that would be on the
street while the building was done would make it very tight to go up and down the street safely. Our
street is used for many different things because it is a dead end street. Some of the things that it's
used for are- seniors walks, walking dogs, walking with little kids and strollers, wheelchairs, bikes,
jogging, skateboards, and in the summer when there wasn't covid the kids would be out playing



games. Others also come down our QUIET street.

The numbers of people they want to stack on top of each other is not smart as this puts to many
people in a small enclosed area. Has COVID TAUGHT YOU NOTHING about people vs space. There
are more people now buying individual homes as they are trying to escape the high rises. Why don't
they go with what works in a residential neighborhood and what would be more realistic.

Jack and Janice Cooper
.Hawman Avenue



